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SCA Board of Director’s Meetings are held the first Tuesday of every month · 7:30 p.m.  at MCA Hall  (Rt. 214 E, across from the Citgo Station)– All residents are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Selby Community Association Annual Membership, Election, and Installation Meetings to be Held

This announcement is official notice for two upcoming Membership meetings: 

The Annual Meeting of the Selby Community Association will be held Sunday, August 17, 2008, at 3:00pm at Selby Beach.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons will be elected for the upcoming year, which runs from October 1, 2008, to September 30, 2009.  All property owners are eligible to run for office, and a number of positions are available for the upcoming term.  Nominations will be accepted from the floor.  Officers and Committee Chairpersons present monthly reports and recommendations for the advancement of the Association and the community at-large.  Since all property owners are members, this meeting allows everyone to vote on what is important here in Selby.

The Installation Meeting for new officers will be held Sunday, October 5, 2008, at 3:00 pm at Selby Beach.  Newly elected Officers and Committee Chairpersons take office immediately upon swearing in.  

Please plan to attend these very important membership meetings.  For more information, contact Susan Lanier at 410-798-5050.

Beach and Community Clean Up 

On Saturday, June 7, 2008, from 10am until 4pm, volunteers are needed to help sweep the beach and pick up trash along the roadsides in Selby.  Please meet at the beach to get your trash bag or bring your own along with a rake and gloves!  The beach, especially around the area where the clubhouse stood, has lots of small pieces of trash, glass, nails, bits of cement and splinters of wood that need to be picked up for the summer swimming season.  Refreshments will be provided!!!

Shoreline Restoration Volunteers Needed
Selby on the Bay received a matching grant from the Chesapeake Bay Trust (CBT) to help pay for stabilization of our community shoreline, which has been eroding for many years.  The restoration will involve placing small rock breakwaters a short distance from the shore on both sides of the netted swim area and planting grasses between the breakwaters and the shore to help prevent further erosion and allow for improved filtration of the rainwater that flows off the land into Selby Bay.  The first phase, beginning during the first week of June, will involve restoration of the area between the swim area and Holiday Point Marina. The second phase will involve the area between the swim area and our own boat ramp pier.

Volunteers are needed to help with planting grasses after the breakwaters are in place.  Volunteer hours count toward our portion of the matching grant, and it’s a great opportunity for families to get involved with our community and the bay.  Call Gail at 410-798-9050 to volunteer, or for more information.  
Spiders in Selby Spotted
Several black widow spiders were seen in Selby last summer, one at ground level next to a doghouse and two inside a trashcan. They are shiny and black, about 1 inch long (including the legs), with a red hourglass shaped marking on the abdomen and are usually found on or near the ground under vegetation or rocks as well as in sheds or other outdoor structures.  The black widow’s venom is toxic and, if bitten, the victim should see a doctor.  Symptoms include intense pain at the bite site, nausea, vomiting, abdominal pain, muscle rigidity, and facial swelling.
Court of Special Appeals Favors Selby
At the November 2007 Court of Special Appeals hearing, Youth Development Foundation (YDF) appealed Circuit Court Judge Goetzke’s December 2006 ruling that our contract to purchase the clubhouse from YDF is not void due to the length of time it took to reach settlement.  On May 13, 2008, the Court of Special Appeals ruled against YDF and affirmed the Circuit Court’s judgment requiring YDF to sell the Clubhouse property to Selby for the appraised price of $165,000 and to pay attorney’s fees of $37,477.50.  We have not yet heard from YDF, but their options at this time are to go to settlement with us or try to appeal the Court of Special Appeals’ decision to the Maryland Court of Appeals within 45 days of the May decision.

Our Agreement and Contract for Sale of the clubhouse property states that the property must sell at the appraised value regardless of the fact that the building was destroyed. Both parties were required to carry fire insurance on the building. The money we collected from our insurance company is enough to begin reconstruction when we gain title to the property.

Wanted:  Your Ideas
Although we are still moving through the steps of gaining title to the clubhouse property, we want to start gathering ideas as to what type of building we want to replace the former Clubhouse building.  Please send your written ideas and/or drawings to SCA, PO Box 599, Mayo, MD, 21106, or email one of the editors listed on the bottom of the newsletter.  There will be more opportunities to provide ideas and input as we get closer to owning the property.  There will also be opportunities for the community to learn what ideas are submitted.

Kudos:
Michelle Corkadel, Bob and June Blaszkiewicz, Andrew and Diana Muller, the Easter Bunny and others for the enjoyable Easter Egg hunt and festivities at the Beach on March 22.

Bob and June Blaszkiewicz for making the dumpsters available earlier this Spring through the County’s Community clean-up program. 

Chris at Peninsula Farms for donating mulch for the flower gardens around our beach and Selby Blvd. entrance signs.

Summertime in Selby on the Bay…Beach and Parks Rules

Community Association regulations are in place to keep the Beach and Park safe and enjoyable for residents and family members living in our community; Association members thank you for your cooperation.

1. All vehicles parked at the Beach must have a “Selby on the Bay” parking sticker affixed to the windshield in plain view.  Any vehicle parked on community property without a sticker is subject to towing, without notice, at the owner’s expense. Please park on the gravel parking lot only.
Parking stickers and boat ramp keys may be obtained on Thursday evenings through Labor Day from 7:00pm to 9:00pm at the Selby Beach parking lot.  Proof of residence includes, but is not limited to, a valid driver’s license, registration showing a valid Selby Bay address, picture ID, or any other valid document showing ownership or residency of the Selby Bay community.  Only vehicles registered to a valid Selby address may obtain parking stickers.  Throughout the summer, stickers may also be available during the day on Saturday or Sunday when a Selby security patrol member is on duty at the parking lot gate.  Boat ramp keys are good for one year only; each key costs $25.00.

2. All guests, while in the Beach and Park area, must be accompanied by a property owner, who is responsible for his/her guests at all times.  Guest vehicles are permitted only during a pre-approved event or party.  If a resident would like to have an event or party at the Beach, a request must be submitted at least two weeks prior to the requested date and time to the Security Committee member listed below.

3. Swimming is at your own risk. Please watch children carefully when they are in the water.  Most of our enclosed swimming beach is shallow water, but the bottom does drop off over six feet toward the swim platforms.  Swim shoes are recommended due to the occasional sharp shell, broken glass, or other debris remaining from the clubhouse demolition. 

4. No glass containers are allowed on the Beach at any time.

5. No dogs are allowed on the beach or playground area at any time.  Dogs are permitted in the grass and field area to the far right or left of the beach.  Leash laws and “pooper scooper” laws are always in effect.

6. The entire Beach and Park area closes at dark or 9:00 pm, whichever comes first.

7. The use of fireworks of any kind is not allowed anywhere on Selby’s community property on the Fourth of July or at any other time!!!  This policy will be enforced by both community Security and Anne Arundel County Police Officers!

8. No non-tagged motorized vehicles are allowed in the Beach and Park areas at any time.  Golf carts may be parked in the paved horseshoe area only to accommodate senior citizens and disabled residents.

9. Take all of your trash with you when you leave the beach!

Dennis Gheen   






410-798-1504 or CPTree@comcast.net
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Neighborhood News

Lock Your Cars!
There have been numerous reports of items having been stolen from cars overnight throughout Selby this spring. Please take that extra second and lock your car doors!

Selby Information via E-mail

For the most up to date information about important issues concerning our community, join the Selby Broadcast List to receive periodic e-mails by blind carbon copy.  To join, send your e-mail address to Hyla876@aol.com.

Get BayWinds Online

If you would prefer to receive your newsletter by email, contact Marci Dawson at moser@comcast.net. 
Thank You for Your Support 
Although dues are no longer required for SCA membership, many residents choose to financially support the SCA and its efforts.  Donations help to offset the costs of maintaining community property, and cover some administrative costs.  Please consider a donation so that you may continue to enjoy all our community has to offer, and send it to:  SCA, PO Box 599, Mayo, MD 21106.


____________________

Anne Arundel County Police Report:  Selby on the Bay

If any community resident is having a problem on his or her street, please call Dennis Gheen at 410-798-1504 or cptree@comcast.net and report it to him as well as to the police.  Mr. Gheen will discuss the problem with you and keep a record of it to be compiled in a report reviewed by the county police so that problem areas in the community are addressed.  Additionally, the Southern District County Police has an officer available to answer questions and concerns by any resident through the Police and Communities Together (P.A.C.T.) program, whose goal is to build a working partnership between the citizens of Anne Arundel County and the police department to improve our quality of life.  Please contact Officer Shawkey at 410-222-1961.
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Important Contacts:

· Beach Parking Stickers and Boat Ramp Keys:  Dennis Gheen 410-798-1504 or cptree@comast.net, or Ed Robey 410-798-6105 (stickers only)        

       All Selby residents and property owners must display a Selby parking sticker on their cars to park at the beach.  Cars parked at the Clubhouse or boat ramp without a sticker will be towed!

· SCA By-laws:  Evelyn Gingell 410-798-1719 (hard copy) or moser@comcast.net (electronic copy) 

· SCA President: Ed Robey 410-798-6105
· Selby Athletic Association:  Martin O’Callaghan 410-798-0204 or president@selbyaa.org.  
       Donations to the SAA are tax deductible.
BayWinds Editors: 

Susan Lanier





Marci Dawson-Moser



410-798-5050 or Hyla876@aol.com


410-798-8568 or moser@comcast.net
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